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Public Meeting: National Defense Science Board   

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

  

I am writing this comment to request that the Board also prioritize the availability of non-phar-

maceutical strategies to serve as a bridge until highly effective pharmaceuticals and vaccines can 

be developed and deployed.  To this end we would like to make the Board aware of several pro-

posed CDC updates to the 2007 Guidelines for Isolation Precautions (Preventing Transmission of 

Infectious Agents in Healthcare Settings) which we feel will have an adverse impact on the avail-

ability of N95 masks and negative pressure rooms.  

 
https://www.healthwatchusa.org/HWUSA-Presentations-Community/PDF-Downloads/20230608-CDC-

IP_Workgroup_HICPAC-FINAL.pdf   

  

The proposals include not making required usage of N-95 masks when taking care of all transmit-

table airborne illnesses.  Examples of pathogens include seasonal coronavirus and influenza.  N95 

masks are only recommended for “pandemic phase of influenza and SARS-CoV-2”.  In addition, 
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negative pressure rooms are not being routinely recommended for MERS, SARS-CoV-1, Influenza 

and SARS-CoV-2.    

  

We feel this is a major step backwards in preparedness. We should be building negative pressure 

rooms and building our N95 supply chain and not discouraging there usage.  Not using N95 masks 

for all airborne pathogens not only places workers and patients at risk but also decreases supply 

chain demand which will inhibit and shrink our manufacturing capability.  If this route is going to 

be taken by facilities, then having a 6-month supply of PPE equivalent to 6 months of pandemic 

usage should be required, in order to allow time for private sector manufacturing to gear up 

production.   

     

It makes little sense to stockpile N95 masks and to discard those which are out of date and at the 

same time unnecessarily expose healthcare workers and patients to airborne pathogens with 

inadequate masking requirements.   

     

Thank you for this consideration, 

  
Kevin Kavanagh, MD, MS 

Health Watch USA 

 

 

 


